

## 9NV97A790N

Dear 'Friend of Lavender Hill High School'

Please join us on 22<sup>nd</sup> April 2014 at 9.45 in the Library at Lavender Hill High School, for a cup of tea and an opportunity to discuss objectives and progress of the Y.E.S. SCHOOL initiative with school Principal Faseeg Manie and The Lavender Hill Development Trust chairman Kevin Southgate and Trustees.

Kindly RSVP to June Orsmond 083 709 4105 email: June.orsmond@mweb.co.za

You are welcome to attend the 9am AGM of The Lavender Hill Development Trust if you wish. However – we know how boring AGM's are and don't want to bother you, but we would like very much to share with you the amazing process of transformation of Lavender Hill High into a 'YES' School.

A 3 year Project Plan has been developed, and educators at the school have reviewed and committed to it. This plan and the vision under-pinning it will be fully explained and is available on our new website (www.yes-school.co.za).

Big news at present is that building will soon begin on a school hall thanks to a 5 million rand partnership between Garden Cities Archway Foundation and the Western Cape Education Department. We hope to have a draft plan of the new hall to look at.

We would like to show you the new gym, the computer centres (if available), the playing fields and pumphouse installation.

We would like you to hear from Principal Manie how the matric pass rate is steadily increasing and the Y.E.S. SCHOOL is well on the way to achieving Vision 2016 with 200 matrics, and how the **Tracking Programme** is exposing reasons for school drop-out.

Regards,

June Orsmond

Trustee and Co-ordinator of Y.F.S.